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15 March 2003











Dear Mr Jones,





DEVELOPMENTS IN THE 420-430 MHz BAND IN THE GREATER SYDNEY AREA


By now you will have received a letter from the ACA notifying you of changes to the 420-430 MHz amateur radio service spectrum allocation.  I hope that the NSW Division of the WIA has managed to make contact with you to describe the impact of the proposals on amateur radio operations in general and upon your ATV activities in particular.  In a nutshell the NSW Government are in the process of developing and deploying a state wide emergency services network in support of Fire and other emergency services.  Whilst we are all very wary of this development in terms of its impact on amateur operations I find it hard to resist this proposal given the critical nature of the proposed project on ongoing emergency service operations throughout NSW.  This is particularly difficult in light of the major bushfires experienced in recent months.


As a fellow amateur operator I feel that I should write to you to explain the process by which this decision was made.  The WIA was approached in December 2002 in order that we could attend a briefing on the proposed new NSW development.  This meeting was attended by myself as WIA president, along with Mr Gilbert Hughes, Mr Peter Naish, and Mr Keith Malcolm, all members of the WIA/ACA liaison committee.  It was very apparent that the NSW Government had taken some care to develop what they deemed an "Amateur Radio friendly" proposal.  The WIA acknowledged the fact that every effort had been made to reduce the impact on amateur radio operations.  Unfortunately there were though two services that were affected namely a minor impact on repeater linking and a major impact on Amateur Television in the band.


The NSW government representatives have offered to assist amateur operators in reallocating the small number of affected frequencies used by the linked repeater networks.  Unfortunately there is now no spectrum available for a wideband service such as ATVI in the remaining 420430 MHz band in the greater Sydney area.


As mentioned in my first above, I hope that the WIA (NSW Division) have been able to contact you directly to discuss how you will be affected by these proposals and perhaps even indicate how some assistance might be provided in migrating to a new frequency in line with the latest WIA band plans.  If this has not happened then I would be grateful if you could please write to me indicating how the proposal will impact the operation of your ATV repeater.  Although I am unable to offer any direct assistance it might be possible to call upon other amateurs throughout Australia who may have the expertise or spare equipment to facilitate any change of frequency.


One area that I can help with is the issue of re-licensing of a repeater frequency.  Once you have a clear idea of how you intend to address this matter then I will be delighted to approach the ACA to seek a waiver on the costs of changing the licence.





I look forward to hearing from you as soon as you have had the opportunity to evaluate the full impact of this proposal on the operation of your ATV repeater.





Yours in amateur radio


  Ernest Hocking  VK1LK


Federal President


The Wireless Institute of Australia











